
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

RESOURCES OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL
HELD ON 1 APRIL 2010

ROSP.44/10
TRANSFORMATION SAVINGS UPDATE

The Strategic Director and Deputy Chief Executive (Governance & Resources) (Dr Gooding) submitted report CE.13/10 which provided an update on the savings made so far under the Transformation programme.

Dr Gooding reminded Members of the background of the Transformation Programme.  Report CE.13/10 showed that the first year target of £1m recurring revenue savings had been achieved.  This represented good progress against the three year target of a £3m reduction in the recurring revenue budget.  The spreadsheet attached to the report detailed the proposed and agreed savings.  Dr Gooding highlighted to Members that the procurement of a new contract for the green box recycling scheme secured savings of £290K.  The new contract was independent of Eden District Council.  

The total net position was recurring revenue savings of £1.345m of which £0.259m was, at that stage, proposed rather than delivered.  Progress on the delivery of the proposed savings would be reported to a future meeting of the Panel.  Assuming that the proposed savings were delivered, they would make a substantial contribution to the 2011/12 target of a further £1m of savings.

Dr Gooding informed Members that a full programme of proposed savings for 2011/12 was still to be determined.  Overview and Scrutiny Panels would have the opportunity to be involved in the development of that programme in line with the report on the Scrutiny of Transformation previously considered by the Panel.

In considering the report Members raised the following concerns and comments:

What was the percentage saving of the new green box recycling contract? 

Dr Gooding advised that the new recycling scheme would be more cost effective and would provide a 20-30% saving.  

Was the process to take matters forward to be delivered through delegated powers or part of the democratic process?  

Dr Gooding explained that issues would be dealt with under delegated powers.

Was the recurring shortfall based on the ending of vacancy management?  

The Assistant Director (Resources) (Mr Mason) advised that there had been £185,000 of savings in vacancy management and that the savings target had been achieved.  Dr Gooding explained that vacancy management savings had been incorporated into the transformation targets.  

Members were concerned that following the slimming of staff under the transformation programme the Council was continuing with vacancy management.  

Dr Gooding explained that the vacancy management policy was not strategic.  The posts identified in the report had been vacant for some time and had not been dealt with as part of the vacancy management process.  Evidence suggested that departments were functioning without the posts therefore a decision was made to delete the posts under vacancy management.  Savings were made and costs for redundancy or redeployment would not be incurred and there was also minimal impact on staff and services.

Having identified the minimum number of staff required to service a department, how was the situation balanced under vacancy management when further staff left?  Members further believed that vacancy management and transformation were contradictory and that the impact of transformation on staff was high.  A Member was concerned that there could be an element of unfairness with two contradictory processes within the organisation.

Dr Gooding explained that the transformation process had tried to identify the minimum number of staff required to run a unit.  If a further vacancy occurred that vacancy would be considered by SMT and filled if there was a good reason to fill it.

The report showed that some posts had been vacant for some time – 3 years in one case – and expressed concern that the Trades Unions had not made any statement about the extra pressure placed on staff left behind to maintain the work of the unit. 

Mr Mason advised that some time had been spent on getting the list right and outlined the position of the post in question.  

There was some discrepancy over some of the wording in the report.  

Dr Gooding stated that ‘proposed’ would have been better described as ‘to be delivered’.

Members were concerned that issues that had been discussed at length by Scrutiny Panels had not been considered during transformation.  A Member was unclear whether the vacancy management principle would still be in place after transformation was complete.  He believed that any good manager would look at vacancies and decide whether the post needed to be filled.  The Member was concerned that the wording of the report could affect staff morale and their sense of security that work may be added to a workload if a vacancy occurred after their post had been taken up.  

Dr Gooding emphasised that what the Council was doing was good management practice and that decisions on whether to replace a post would be made when that post became vacant.  If a post became vacant after transformation SMT would reassess the situation within that unit.  

Transformation was part of a budget discipline set by the Executive and that any comments should be made as a recommendation to them.

RESOLVED – That the Executive be informed that:

(1)  The Panel had concerns that a vacancy management policy was in place in addition to the transformation policy.  Members believed that the two policies were in contradiction of each other.  Although Members agreed that evaluation of vacancies was a good management practice which should be continued, there were concerns that the budget saving target was attributed to vacancy management.

(2) The Panel were concerned that if that process continued the only way to monitor whether it was being operated effectively was to review service levels
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